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75th OREGON LEGISLATIVE ASSEMBLY – 2009 Regular Session MEASURE: HB 2500-B 
STAFF MEASURE SUMMARY

Joint Committee on Ways and Means Carrier – House: Rep. Galizio
Carrier – Senate: Sen. Nelson

Revenue: No revenue impact
Fiscal: Fiscal statement issued
Action: Do Pass the B-Engrossed Measure
Vote: 21 – 0 – 1
House
Yeas: Buckley, C. Edwards, D. Edwards, Galizio, Garrard, Gilman, Jenson, Kotek, Nathanson, Richardson, Shields,

G. Smith
Nays:
Exc:
Senate
Yeas: Bates, Carter, Girod, Johnson, Monroe, Nelson, Verger, Walker, Whitsett
Nays:
Exc: Winters

Prepared By: John Terpening, Legislative Fiscal Office
Meeting Date: 6/18, 6/22

WHAT THE MEASURE DOES: Requires Oregon Department of Administrative Services (DAS) to develop and
make available a State of Oregon transparency website for the purpose of reviewing state financial information that is a
public record, not exempt from disclosure. Requires state agencies to provide certain information for the website by
posting reports and providing links to existing information in format and manner required by DAS. Specifies the
revenue and expenditure, audit, and agency program information that each state agency, when practicable and without
reallocation of current resources, is to make available for review on the website. Exempts State Treasurer. Creates a
nine-member Advisory Commission. Specifies the Commission’s composition, duties, and objectives. Requires DAS
and the Commission, when creating and operating the website, to consider and adhere to principles of accessibility
without cost, ease of use, easily understandable language, and educating users on how state government works and how
state government raises and spends revenue. Requires biennial report to the Legislative Assembly containing specified
information. Declares emergency, effective on passage.

ISSUES DISCUSSED:
• Fiscal impact of the measure

EFFECT OF COMMITTEE AMENDMENT: No amendment.

BACKGROUND: The federal government and multiple states have or are creating searchable Internet sites that allow
people to see detailed records of how their tax dollars are spent. The increase in the number of searchable internet sites
that aggregate a state’s financial and performance data has occurred because of an increase in taxpayer’s awareness and
need to understand how the government spends its revenues.

Currently, 12 states have operational websites for posting state spending, six states post the financial information of
selected departments and seven more states have recently passed laws to create online spending websites. The
information included on the websites varies significantly amongst the states, in part because of the variations in public
records statutes.


